THE FACTORS INFLUENCING CUSTOMER SATISFACTION ON MAY'S GARDEN HOUSE RESTAURANT IN BANGKOK



THE FACTORS INFLUENCING CUSTOMER SATISFACTION ON MAY'S GARDEN HOUSE RESTAURANT IN BANGKOK

MuLong Mao

This Independent Study Manuscript Presented to

The Graduate School of Bangkok University

in Partial Fulfillment

of the Requirements for the Degree

Master of Business Administration

2019



©2019

MuLong Mao

All Rights Reserve

This Independent Study has been approved by the Graduate School Bangkok University

Title: THE FACTORS INFLUENCING CUSTOMER SATISFACTION ON MAY'S GARDEN HOUSE RESTAURANT IN BANGKOK

Author: Miss Mao Mulong

Independent Study Committee:

Advisor

(Dr Daw TJ James)

Field Specialist

(Asst. Prof. Dr. Lokweepun Suprawan)

(Suchada Chareanpunsirikul, D.B.A.)

Dean of the Graduate School September 21, 2019 Mao, ML. M.B.A., September 2019, Graduate School, Bangkok University.

The Factors Influencing Customer Satisfaction on May's Garden House Restaurant in

Bangkok (87 pp.)

Advisor: Paul TJ James, Ph.D.

ABSTRACT

The independent study aims to find out the factors (Quality, Service and Environmental) that influence customer's satisfaction on May's garden house restaurant in Bangkok. The estimated population is 500. Yamane Table (1967) calculated the sample sizes of 222 respondents through applied systematic random sampling.

Data analysis is based on SPSS Version 23, Reliability test by Cronbach's alpha coefficient, Validity test by factor analysis, Hypothesis test by Multiple linear regression Analysis, Demographic analysis by data percentage, frequency and Independent variable statements analysis by Principal Component Analysis (PCA).

In this research, researcher picked 4 variables that are Customer Expectation, Perceived Quality, Perceived Value and customer satisfaction from ACSI index, the results shows that females are the target purchase group. Environmental factor responds mostly to Customer expectation and Perceived Quality, Quality and Environmental factors responds mostly to Perceived Value, Quality, Service and Environmental factors that influences Customer Satisfaction. From this study, Perceived Quality and Perceived Value are significantly positive for customer satisfaction but Customer expectation does not positively affect customer satisfaction.

Keywords: Customer Satisfaction, Theme Restaurant



ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

Firstly, I would like to express my deepest appreciation to all those who helped me to complete this Independent study, especially my advisor Dr. Paul TJ James who helped me a lot in my independent study with his comments, suggestions and patience. Furthermore, I would also like to acknowledge Mrs. Lei Zhang who gave suggestions on statistics.

Secondly, I am greatly pleased to extend my sincere gratitude to all the participants who helped me to answer my questionnaire; At last I would also like to express my thanks to my family and friends for their support and encouragement.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

vii

Page

ABSTRACTi	ĪV
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT	vi
LIST OF TABLES	x
LIST OF FIGURESx	
CHAPTER 1 INTRODUCTION	
1.1 Background of the Study	1
1.2 Statement of problem	
1.3 Intention and reason for study	4
1.4 Research objective	5
1.5 Assumption of research	5
1.6 Scope of research	6
1.7 Benefits of research	6
1.8 Limitation of research	6
CHAPTER 2 LITERATURE REVIEW	7
2.1 Customer satisfaction theory	7
2.2 Hypothesis	2
2.3 Conceptual Model2	23
CHAPTER 3 METHODOLOGY	27

CHAPTER 3 METHODOLOGY (Continued)

3.1 Research Design	27
3.2 Pilot Test	27
3.3 Population and Sample	27
3.4 Research Questions	
3.5 Measurement of Instrument	31
3.6 Research Instrument	33
3.7 Statistic for Data Analysis	41
3.8 Data Collection	42
3.9 Statistic Technique	43
3.10 Conclusion	44
CHAPTER 4 DATA PRESENTATION	46
4.1 Data Analysis	
4.2 Conclusion	
CHAPTER 5 DISCUSSION	58
5.1 Introduction	58
5.2 Discussion	58
5.3 Conclusion	62
CHAPTER 6 CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATION	63
6.1 Introduction	63
6.2 Summary and discussion of the study	63

CHAPTER 6 CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATION (Continued)

6.3 Business implication and recommendation	64
6.4 Conclusion	65
BIBLIOGRAPHY	66
APPENDIX I	73
BIODATA	78

LICENSE AGREEMENT



LIST OF TABLES

Table 2.1: Environmental factor
Table2.2: measurement standards on the influence factors of customer satisfaction
Table.2.3: measurement standards on the customer satisfaction
Table3.1: Yamane Table 29
Table 3.2: The Average score of mean interpretation
Table 3.3: Demographic Coding
Table 3.5: Perceived Quality Coding
Table 3.6: Perceived Value Coding
Table 3.7: Customer Satisfaction Coding 41
Table 3.8: Cronbach's Alpha Coefficient
Table 3.9: Type of Variable 44
Table 4.1: The reliability value of each part of the questionnaire
Table 4.2: Validity Result
Table 4.3: Summary of Hypothesis Test 48
Table 4.4: Summary of demographic data (3 Items)49
Table4.5:Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Expectation. (11
Items)

Page

LIST OF TABLE (Continued)

Table 4.6: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived Quality. (10 Items).....53Table 4.7: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived Value. (3 Items)......55Table 4.8: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Satisfaction. (5 Items) 55



LIST OF FIGURES

Figure2.1: A means-end model relating price, quality, value	10
Figure2.2: Customer Satisfaction Factors	13
Figure2.3: ACSI Model	16
Figure 2.4: Conceptual Model	24



Page

CHAPTER 1

INTRODUCTION

1.1 Background of the Study

Thailand is among the most favored spot for travelling in the world. Among developing countries, in the past few years it have developed rapidly and maintained its economic growth. According to the report generated by Travel & Tourism economic impact on Thailand (2018) The World Tourism and Travel Council predict that Thailand's tourism industry will grow at an average annual rate of 6.7% over in the next decade. According to the government and the Thailand Tourism Promotion Association, the revenue contributed by tourists to Thailand this year has increased by 8% more than an average annual growth rate of 3% to 5%. The government is optimistic about the growth in the number of tourists and plans to achieve a 10% increase in tourism revenue in 2018, In order to achieve this goal, the Thai government has launched a variety of promotional packages in order to promote Thailand's image as a global tourist destination. Last year, more than 1.18 billion people in the world conducted cross-border tourism, According to the report generated by Asia pacific : Regional Tourism Trends-Horwath HTL Marketing report (2018)Bangkok has become a popular destination.

As an important link in the tourism industry, the catering industry provides different Environmental and services to tourists from all over the world. Manhasa &

Manraib (2016) There are many restaurants in Bangkok, such as Thailand, China, South Korea, Japan, and Italy. At the same time, there are many theme restaurants in Bangkok, such as the Rome Restaurant, Hello kitty Restaurant, chocolate Ville, B-Story Restaurant etc.

May's Garden House Restaurant in Bangkok is the first officially licensed restaurant inspired by Miyazaki's classic film My Neighbor Totoro. The restaurant features Miyazaki-themed decor, like a giant Totoro figure that sits in the dining room, as well as menu items inspired by the characters, such as steamed buns shaped like Mini Totoros. The tables are adorned with figurines of Totoro, Mei, Sootballs, the Catbus, and other characters from the movie.

My Neighbor Totoro (Japanese: $\mathcal{E} \mathfrak{r} \mathfrak{n} \mathfrak{o} \vdash \neg \square$) is a 1988 Japanese animated fantasy film written and directed by Hayao Miyazaki and animated by Studio Ghibli for Tokuma Shoten. My Neighor Totoro tells the story of the two young daughters (Satsuki and Mei) of a professor and their interactions with friendly wood spirits in postwar rural Japan. The film won the Animage Anime Grand Prix prize and the Mainichi Film Award and Kinema Junpo Award for Best Film in 1988. It also received the Special Award at the Blue Ribbon Awards in the same year.

The context of May's garden house restaurant in Thailand to be the good research setting because it is a new theme restaurant there are a lot of things need to be improving and completed. This is the overall object of this independent study that aims to investigate how find out which factors will influencing May's garden house restaurant customer satisfaction and improving May's garden house restaurant customer satisfaction.

1.2 Statement of problem

Statement of problem is a definition or statement about an area of concern, and something to be improved upon (Bryman, 2007, p.5-20) The theme restaurant has always been regarded as part of a high-class restaurant, offering consumers a relaxed, exquisite, high-quality, memorable dining experience with a unique atmosphere of dining and service, with a special emphasis on the unique style of the overall style design has been considered as a catering One of the future development trends of the industry performance The concept of the experience is that the product is the service performance (ZhangQing Cai, 2000, p.23-25). What people want is not a tangible product and the experience is obtained by the participation in the activity. Therefore, people buy the product because the product providing the feeling that they want in their heart.

Experience economy is a higher-level service economy, service-based combination of services and commodities, creating a new experience, the profits that enterprises obtain through business and the creation of personalized life, indicating the arrival of the experience economy (Toffler, 1970). so we need to focus on how to improve service to increase customer satisfaction. Since introduced of customer satisfaction into marketing for the first time, customer satisfaction has been valued by companies (Cardozo, 1965, p.244-249). Customer satisfaction is one of the guiding methods for business operations.

According to the report generated by Asia pacific : Regional Tourism Trends-Horwath HTL Marketing report (2018)There are many theme restaurants in Bangkok, and Bangkok is the most popular tourist destination around the world, attracting tourists from all over the world.

The theme restaurant has created many economic opportunities as a new way to improve the customer satisfaction, this independent study for understanding which factors (Quality, Service and environmental) will be Influencing customer satisfaction on May's Garden house restaurant and researcher will give some suggestions for improving the customer satisfaction of restaurant.

1.3 Intention and reason for study

Customer satisfaction is important, because it will help researcher to know which factors influences customer satisfaction on May's Garden house restaurant and improve service and product, etc.

1.4 Research objective

The purpose of this independent study is to gather opinions of customers who have experienced the services of May's Garden house restaurant in Bangkok and to achieve a better understanding of how the customers perceive and experience to the service provided.

1.5 Assumption of research

Assumption that is something out of control in the study (Simon, 2011, p.1). Assumptions are so fundamental that in absence of it, the research matter is no longer applicable (Leedy and Ormrod, 2010, p.62). The following assumptions were made for this study:

- Respondents used for this study are truthful, the questionnaire data for this study is provided by real restaurant consumers.
- (2) The research is carried out on surmising that customer satisfaction depends on the May's Garden house restaurant in Bangkok.
- (3) The statistical techniques used for the data collecting.
- (4) Methodology and data analysis for this independent study.

1.6 Scope of research

Scope refers the research area and parameters in this study (Viper, 2017). This survey finding about which factors among quality, service and environmental (p.24 Table 2.2 measurement standards on the influence factors of customer satisfaction in chapter 2) Influencing customer satisfaction on May's Garden house restaurant.

1.7 Benefits of research

Based on the customer satisfaction theory to design a questionnaire for understanding the impact of various variables in the questionnaire on the customer's satisfaction in the May's Garden house restaurant in Bangkok, and thus obtain a scientific improvement method.

1.8 Limitation of research

The drawback of the study are those features of representation or methodology that affects or exert the meaning of the result from the research ,With the development of the economy and the improvement of living standards, the number of themed restaurants has increased significantly, but the theory of customer satisfaction on the theme restaurants is very less(James and Murnan, 2004, p.66-67). and theme restaurant design theory tries to find out the factors affecting the theme restaurant and propose how to improve customer satisfaction for the theme restaurant.

CHAPTER 2

LITERATURE REVIEW

2.1 Customer satisfaction theory

Customer satisfaction is also known as customer satisfaction index. It is the abbreviation of the customer satisfaction survey system for the service industry and it is the matching degree between the customer's expectation value and the customer experience. Customer derives by comparing the perceived effect of a product with its expected value.

Products satisfaction improving customer satisfaction will let customers purchase product again. Customer satisfaction can effectively drive Consumer activities based on the two branches of psychology which make full use of the experimental method and establish a customer satisfaction model on the premise of mastering various factors such as sample product expectations (Cardozo, 1965, p.244-249).

Customer satisfaction is an emotional state that occurs when the customer's expectations of the consumption process are consistent with the feelings gained in current consumption (Oliver and Linda, 1981, p.88-93) It is an evaluation of a product or service after consumption.

In 1985, the theory of customer satisfaction was first proposed by consumer

psychologists in the United States and quickly became used in developed countries.

Pointed out that customer satisfaction is an emotional response to product formation and Environmental formation during the purchase of a product or services (Westbrook & Reilly, 1983, p.256-261).

If you maintain a leading position in the market, you must have innovative customer value, so the focus of the company is to value customer experience in the future (Kotler, 2003, p.217-220). This is an era in which demand is directly proportional to supply, the expectations of consumers and the benign market that companies seek to innovate. Customer value =total customer value - total customer cost (Kotler and Armstrong, 1999).

Total customer value is a series of benefits that a customer obtains from a particular product or service. It includes product value, service value, personnel value, and image value.

The total cost of a customer is a series of costs that a customer pays to purchase a product or service, including monetary costs, time costs, spiritual costs, and physical costs.

Customers are the value seekers. When purchasing products, they always want to get the most benefit at the lowest cost, so that their needs can be met to the maximum extent.

Competitive advantage how to effectively convert resources into customer perceived value. The customer perception value theory not only brings new ideas and progress to the company's marketing plan, but also provides new ideas and methods (Woodruff, 1997). Therefore, providing customers with superior customer perceived value is the focus of the company's competitive advantage.

Proposed that the quality of service factors can be summarized as tangible, reliable, responsive, and credible and shifting (Berry, 2000).

Tangible: service personnel's dress, instrumentation, service facilities and equipment, etc.

Reliability: The correct, safe and reliable service that the company provides to its customers;

Responsiveness: Service personnel are willing to provide assistance to customers and provide services to customers in a timely manner; credibility means that the knowledge, skills, etc. of service personnel can make customers feel trust;

Empathy: Service personnel can stand on the customer's point of view for the customer, serve the customer, care about the customer, and provide personalized service to the customer.

If the service provided by the restaurant meets the customer's expectations, the customer will highly praise the restaurant. Good products and services will make the

customer feel happy which positive emotion. If the service provided by the restaurant does not meet the customer's desired effect, the customer will have a negative evaluation of the consumption process, leading to negative emotions such as disappointment.

2.1.1 Customer Perceived Value

The overall evaluation of the product value by the consumer it is based on perceived quality and consumer will give evaluation of each attribute of the product (Zeithaml, 1988) now many empirical studies have supported the conclusions of this model.



Figure 2.1: A means-end model relating price, quality, value

In the model, the formation of consumer quality perception is evaluated from product attributes assessment, and perceived quality is the customer's judgment of the complete value of the product.

- (i.) Consumer value gains and three aspects: internal attributes, external characteristics and other related Psychological attributes.
- (ii.) Many customers regard internal characteristics as a major part of value gains,
 but in general, value gains still include external characteristics such as
 packaging, color, feel, and visual perception, and the reputation, convenience,
 image, and brand prestige of the product or company. A higher level of
 abstract interest such as brand personality
- (iii.) In addition, consumers do not have professional knowledge, and the perceived quality of many products takes a long time to be recognized. The internal attributes of the product itself may not be directly related to the value perceived by the customer. The appearance and customer perception are used to estimate of perceived quality to the product.
- (iv.) The cost paid by consumers includes two parts: monetary cost and non-monetary cost, non-monetary includes time cost, spiritual costs.
- (v.) For some customers with high price perception, monetary compensation is a key factor. Reducing monetary expenditure increases the perceived value, for those customers with low price perception, reducing time and energy expenditure which can increase the perceived value.
- (vi.) The external characteristic is the "value signal". It can replace the trade-off

between benefit and cost to a certain extent. It is used as a standard for comparison of income and cost in a certain sense.

- (vii.) As products become more specialized and technologically advanced,
 customers' perceptions of the various elements that make up a product are
 limited. Most customers only think about price and many consumers can't
 give professional assessments to the product. They only judge the product
 with less of information that has already been processed.
- (viii.) Consumers repeatedly buy the brands that they trust and use clues of external value to streamline their selection process. Many consumers are very loyal to some brands and often rely on their external attributes to make judgments.
 - (ix.) Value judgment is contingency, which is contextualization. Different
 purchase locations, purchase times, consumption time and location and even
 the same location and time will have an important impact on consumer's
 perception of value, and customer's perception of value will be different,
 which means that customer perceived value is dynamic.

2.1.2 Customer Satisfaction Factors

According to the Abraham Maslow's hierarchy of needs, James proposed a hierarchical model that affects customer satisfaction (Barnes, 2002). Five levels can be used to observe factors such as how to improve customer satisfaction levels, scope



of supply or transactions between customers and organizations.

Figure 2.2: Customer Satisfaction Factors

There are five factors that affect customer satisfaction:

(i.) Core products or services

It represents the basic products and services provided by enterprises. In the current competitive market, enterprises must do their core products or services. The service of products is the most basic idea and motivation for consumers to generate consumption. Core products and services is first impression of the restaurant which can only continuously improve user satisfaction of restaurant.

(ii.) Supportive services

In addition to core products and services, restaurants need to provide support services, which increase core products and services for better experience. Support services include price, service, communication and distribution. Whatever supportive services are not a determining factor in customer satisfaction, the lack of supportive services can lead to a significant decline in core product and service experience, which in turn increases consumer dissatisfaction with the restaurant.

In this situation, it is difficult to gain an advantage based on core products and services. So providing support and ancillary services can help to enhance value.

In the context of increasingly serious homogenization competition in the catering industry, the advantages of using supportive and ancillary services are differentiated from those of competitors. Enterprises not only continuously innovate in core products and services, but also provide channels and information related to Pre-sale and after-sales service.

(iii.) Commitment to the realization of the service

This is reflected in the core products of the enterprise and services, and focus on the service performance promised by the enterprise to the customer.

At any time, the client expects the transaction to proceed smoothly and the company to comply with the commitment. If the company cannot fulfill the promise, the customer will be dissatisfied. Keeping promises is a very important factor in the relationship between company and customer.

(iv.) Elements of customer interaction

Face-to-Face service processes between companies and customers or technology-based contact methods to interact.

In this process, the customer relationship that is quality and level of service provided by the enterprise, Therefore in the transaction process the enterprise should adjust its products and services according to the feedback of the users. If the company does not do well in these areas, consumers will seek alternative products and services or competitor's products or services.

(v.) Emotional factors - the emotional aspects of service.

Companies need to consider the fundamentals and some details of customer interactions. This information will cause consumers to have positive or negative feelings for the company. For example, some of the customer satisfaction is not related to the core products and services, but in the interaction with the employees, because some employees' conversations or things make The company lost the order

2.1.3 ACSI Model

ACSI is a macro-index measure of the quality of economic output, based on the process of consumption of products and services.

ACSI is a customer satisfaction index model created by (Fornell,1992) based

on the Swedish Customer Satisfaction Index Model (SCSB). The focus of this model is on a variety of factors affecting customer satisfaction. It is based on the SCSB model to add quality perception, or make a sign of quality perception factors. The overall meaning is that customer satisfaction consists of six factors, and there is also a certain correlation between each factor.



Figure 2.3: ACSI Model

- (i.) There are three variables that determine Customer Expectations:
 - Product customization (products meet individual needs) expectations.
 - Product reliability expectations.
 - Overall expectations for product quality.

The customer expectation is consumer's product and service process that meets the actual needs and expectations of the consumer. If the consumer reaches this expectation, the consumer will be satisfied, and if the customer does not reach this expectation, the customer will be dissatisfied. This expectation is built up through consumer experience and customer's corporate behavior understanding.

Therefore, the customer expects to speculate on the future quality of the product and also reflects the overall quality of the product or service. This paper will use the "customer expectation" variable as the causal variable of the customer satisfaction measurement model. The observed variables are food expectation, environmental expectation and service expectation.

(ii.) Perceived quality

Perceived quality refers to the actual feelings of customers after using products or services. It includes the feeling of the customer's specific needs, the feeling of product and the overall feeling of product quality. Perceived quality is an important factor and clue to measuring customer satisfaction. It is an evaluation of the quality of a company's products or services.

Companies should conduct perceived quality analysis from the customer's perspective and try to know the customer's needs.

The perceived quality good or bad reflects the difference between the product or service that the customer desires and the actual product or service that is obtained. Perceived quality is generally studied from 4 different structural variables, involving food, environmental and etc.

(iii.) Perceived value

Perceived value is the comparison and evaluation of the two parts of the experience and expenditure of the consumer after consumption.

Perceived value is the value evaluation of the consumer's actual product or service. It is an external customer cognition orientation, which is different between the traditional customer values.

Perceived value reflects the subjective perception of the customer's benefits after the quality and price of the integrated product or service;

There are two observation variables for perceived value: "customer's perception of quality under fixed price conditions" and "customer's perception of price under fixed quality conditions". The perceived value of evaluating the quality of the product or service after consumption:

The level of perceived value directly determines the level of customer satisfaction, which greatly affects customer behavior.

(iv.) Customer Satisfaction: The structural variable of customer satisfaction is theCustomer satisfaction index finally obtained through econometric transformation.

The ACSI model selects three observation variables when constructing customer satisfaction:

- The gap between actual experience and expected quality.
- The gap between actual experience and product.
- Overall satisfaction.

Customer satisfaction can be compared with the expected quality through the overall satisfaction and the actual experience of food, Environment and service. The comparison between the customer's actual experience and customer expectations also affects customer satisfaction, the smaller the gap the higher the customer satisfaction level. Higher customer satisfaction often leads to customer loyalty, which in turn enables consumers to generate consumer willingness, and then take corresponding positive behaviors, thereby increasing the company's profits and ensuring long-term healthy development of the company.

(v.) The customer complains that there is only one observation variable that determines the customer's complaint about this structural variable.

Formal or informal complaints from customers. The customer may complain through the feedback email, the letter complains, or verbally complain, and the value of the structural variable that the customer complains by counting the number of formal or informal complaints from the customer.

(vi.) Loyalty

Customer loyalty refers to the customer's recognition degree and commitment attitude to a certain brand of products. Customer loyalty is the ultimate dependent variable in the model. It has 2 observation variables;

- The possibility of customers repeating purchases.
- Responsibility for price changes.

If a customer is satisfied with a product or service, there will be a feature of continuous consumption, and the consumer will behave loyally and repeatedly purchase the product or service or recommend it to other customers.

In the face of competitors to provide attractive opportunities, it will show greater defense, so for business operators, customer loyalty is their pursuit of goals.

Loyal customers generally include three layers of meaning:

- Emotional loyalty (emotional loyalty is expressed as recognition of the company's philosophy, activities and visual image).
- Behavioral loyalty (behavioral loyalty is reflected in the repeated consumption of products provided by the company).
- Conscious loyalty (conscious loyalty refers to the tendency of customers to consume in advance in the company's products or services).

7. Factors

7.1 Quality Factors

Quality factors include the type, quality, and value of the product.(Berry,2000) Quality factors about food are the hygiene and safety of food, taste, appearance, etc. When customers are satisfied, it will lead to positive emotions such as customer pleasure.(Wangdong,2010) If customers are dissatisfied, it will lead to negative emotions such as disappointment.

7.2 Service Factors

The restaurant can provide satisfactory services to customers. The services include tangible and intangible services. The tangible is the uniform of the staff, the service facilities, the instrumentation and the intangible are personalized services provided by the staff to the customer and cares for the customer (Wang dong, 2010).

7.3 Environmental Factors

Environmental factors are used to establish brand and attract customers. Restaurant music, exterior decoration, uniqueness to attract high-class customers to extend the meal time will enhance the sense of experience; restaurant atmosphere is an important factor affecting consumer emotional response. (XiangMing zheng,2005).It is proposed to create experience value for customers in the senses, not only pay attention to the external Environmental (tangible packaging) but also the internal Environmental (atmosphere, customer system, employees).

Factors	statements
Visual (Schmitt, 1999)	restaurant decoration, waiter costumes,
	song and dance, stage effects, color,
	furnishing
Auditory (Schmitt, 1999)	restaurant song and dance, service level
Taste (Schmitt, 1999)	food, drink
Tactile (Schmitt, 1999)	restaurant building materials, tableware
	materials, table and chair materials,
	furnishings

2.2 Hypothesis

Hypothesis is a proposition in testable form and predicts a particular relationship between two or more variables (Bailey, 1978). If a researcher thinks that a relationship exists, he should first state it as a hypothesis and then test the hypothesis in the field.

Hypothesis

Regarding the references, the hypothesis of this present research are as follows:

H1: Customer's expectation will positively affect customer satisfaction.

H2: Perceived value will positively affect customer satisfaction.

H3: Perceived Quality will positively affect customer satisfaction.

2.3 Conceptual Model

The conceptual model is a brief and exact amalgamation of all important closely connected structural and behavioral features presented in a predefined format (Birta and Arbez, 2013).In this independent study Customer Expectation, Perceived Value, Perceived Quality and customer satisfaction in the research scope but Complaint Behavior and Customer Loyalty out of research scope. Because Complaint behavior and Customer Loyalty are assessment after customer satisfaction, if adopt these two variables, it will be fluctuates customer satisfaction value, Consequently Quality, Service and Environmental as benchmark for each variables.


Factors	measurement standards	References
Quality factor	product design	(Wang dong ,2010)
	Product personality and style	(Berry,2000)
	Product quality	
	Product type	
	Product packing	
	Service method	(Wang dong ,2010)
	service attitude,	(Berry,2000)
	service behavior	
	service program,	
Service factor	staff attitude and quality of service	
	Service equipment, service facilities, knowledge and personalized service	5/
	Employee manners Unique environmental	(Wang dong ,2010)
	design	(Schmitt,1999)
	Restaurant cleanliness	(Zeitahaml,1988)
Environmental factor	staff clothing	(XiangMingzheng,2005)
	Convenient transportation	(Carvalho, 2013).
	parking conditions	
	Environment and facilities	

Table2.2: measurement standards on the influence factors of customer satisfaction

Variables	measurement standards	References
Customer expectations	 Productcustomization expectations, Productreliability expectations Overall expectations for product quality 	Fornell (1992) Zeithaml, (1988)
Perceived Quality	It includes the feeling of the customer's specific needs, the feeling of product reliability and the overall feeling of product quality.	Berry (2000) Fornell (1992)
Perceived Value	 customer's perception of quality under fixed price conditions customer's perception of price under fixed quality conditions". 	Fornell (1992) Kotler(2003) Kotler & Armstrong (1999) Zenithal (1988)
Customer Satisfaction	 The gap between actual experience and expected quality The gap between actual experience and ideal product Overall satisfaction 	Fornell (1992) Barnes (2002)

Table.2.3.: measurement standards on the customer satisfaction

CHAPTER 3

METHODOLOGY

3.1 Research Design

In this study taking quantities method and processing SPSS version 23, English used in generating data, because all outcome from primary data analysis and these outputs could be accurately measurable and certainly. Survey by online questionnaire and respondents from May's garden house restaurant customers.

3.2 Pilot Test

A pilot study is one of important part in a research project, which can be defined as a small study to test protocols and data collection (Schattner and Mazza, 2006). The aim is finding a feasibility way before test large scale study (Leon, Davis and Kraemer, 2011). So test questionnaire before collect large data which can help you identify questions might not pointless or something leads to biased answers. The pilot sample size was considered to be 10 participants after Whitehead, Julious, Cooper and Campbell (2015). Facebook-contact and questionnaires were released by online link to every respondent.

3.3 Population and Sample

(1) Population

Population is observations from the representative sample and the population can influence research credibility (Banerjee and Chaudhury, 2010). Population for this research is 500 members in May's garden restaurant during 28th May 2018 to 27th April 2019, because May's garden house restaurant opened in May 2018, So population collection will be one year.

(2) Sample Size

The sampling frames for this independent study are: Facebook-contacts (May's garden house restaurant's Facebook page notification) the members of May's garden house restaurant and questionnaires were released by online link when client clicks the link. The page will display the permission prompt. When the customer presses "yes" then the customer will be sent a notification link to the survey. The response rate was: 39.1% Sheehan (2001) The sample size is survey most typically refers to the number of units that were chosen from data and sample size can be defined in various ways (Lavrakas, 2008). The sample size by an equation at confidences level of 95% and the precision level is 0.05 (Pongwichai, 2009). the researcher will determine sample size (Yamane, 1967).

Cize of Denulation	Sample Size (n) for Precision (e) of:			
Size of Population	$\pm 3\%$	$\pm 5\%$	$\pm 7\%$	±10%
500	а	222	145	83
600	а	240	152	86
700	а	255	158	88
800	а	267	163	89
900	а	277	166	90
a = Assumption of normal population is poor (Yamane, 1967). The entire population should be sampled.				

Yamane (1967) provides a formula to calculate sample sizes. This formula was used

to calculate the sample sizes.

$$n = \frac{N}{1 + N(e)^2}$$

N =population size

e = the level of precision

n= Sample size

Applied the formula

 $n=\frac{500}{1+500(.05)^2}$

(3) Systematic Random Sampling

Systematic sampling is a type of probability sampling method in which sample from population is selected according to a random starting point but with a fixed periodic interval. Hayes (2019). For choose main interview of May's garden house restaurant.

Interval Formula:

500/222=2.25≈3

1st Round Main Interview: 500/3=166 (Respondents)

2nd Round Main Interview: 222-166=56(Respondents)

Total respondents: 166+56=222

The sample size in this study was 222 peoples who traveled or living in Bangkok and having the experience in May's garden house restaurant, the expected response rate of was considered to be 30-40% (Saldivar, 2012).

3.4 Research Questions

To building the research question is very important and the influencing of research questions will help to correct data and get conclusion also, so the major of questions is as follow:

- MQ: Which factors influences customer satisfaction for May's Garden Restaurant. in Bangkok?
- RQ1: Which factors responds most quality, service or environmental factors for Customer Expectation?
- RQ2: Which factors responds most quality, service or environmental factors for Perceived Quality?
- RQ3: Which factors responds most quality, service or environmental factors for. Perceived Value?
- RQ4: Which factors influences Customer satisfaction Quality, Service or. environmental factors?
- 3.5 Measurement of Instrument

Each item was evaluated by respondents on a five-point Likert scale (Joseph and Gliem, 2003). Every question scaled within five points with the statement "Strongly perceived" as five points and the statement "Strongly not perceived" with one point.

The weighted (scores) are set in each level as following:

Strongly perceived = Five points

Rather perceived = Four points

Neutral = Three points

Rather not perceived = Two points

Strongly not perceived = One point

For Measurement Analysis the researcher applied Mean and Interval class formula

to determine the range of value in each level as following:

Interval class =	Range(MaxValue–MInValue) Number of internet
$=\frac{(5-1)}{5}$	
=0.8	

Therefore, the average score translates as followed:

Table 3.2: The Average score of mean interpretation

Average score	Interpretation
4.21-5.00	strongly agree
3.41-4.20	somewhat agree
2.61-3.40	neutral
1.81-2.60	somewhat disagree
1.00-1.80	strongly disagree

3.6 Research Instrument

The research instrument for this questionnaire consists of 32 questions which divided into 5 parts as follow;

Part 1: Demographic questions as follows:

1.1 gender

1.2 age

- 1.3 income.
- Part 2: Customer expectation Questions in this part are for collecting data for. measuring the Customer expectation for the following:
 - 2.1 I have "expectation for food" before going to the May's Garden House.

Restaurant.

- 2.2 I have "expectation for beverages" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.3 I have "expectation about desserts" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.4 I look at the "attitude of people who provide services" before going to the.

May's. Garden House Restaurant.

- 2.5 I look at the "speed in which it provides service" before going to the May's. Garden House Restaurant.
- 2.6 I look at the "service facilities" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.7 I look at the "Payment Methods" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.8 I look at the "Atmosphere" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.9 I look at the "Infrastructure" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.10 I look at the "Decorations" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 2.11 I look at the "Location" before going to the May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- Part 3: Perceived quality- Questions in this part are for collecting data for measuring. the Customer expectation for the following:
 - 3.1 I am satisfied with "Food Quality" of May's Garden House Restaurant.
 - 3.2 I am satisfied with "Beverage Quality" of May's Garden House Restaurant.

- 3.3 I am satisfied with "Dessert Quality" of May's Garden House Restaurant.
- 3.4 I am satisfied with the "attitude of people who provide Service Quality" for. May's Garden House Restaurant.
- 3.5 I am satisfied with the "Speed in which it provides service quality" for May's. Garden House Restaurant.
- 3.6 I am satisfied with "Service Facilities Quality" of May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 3.7 I am satisfied with "Payment methods Quality" of May's Garden House. Restaurant.
- 3.8 I am satisfied with "atmosphere Quality" of May's Garden House Restaurant.
- 3.9 I am satisfied with "Infrastructure Quality" of May's Garden House.

Restaurant.

- 3.10 I am satisfied with "Decoration Quality" of May's Garden House Restaurant.
- Part 4: perceived value, questions in this part design for collect data on measuring the.

Customer expectation as follows:

- 4.11 am satisfied with "price of food" for May's Garden House Restaurant.
- 4.2 I am satisfied with "Price of Beverage" for May's Garden House Restaurant.

4.3 I am satisfied with "Service price" of May's Garden House Restaurant.

- Part 5: Customer satisfaction for the Questions in this part are for collecting data for. measuring the Customer satisfaction for the following:
 - 5.1 I am satisfied with "quality" at May's Garden House Restaurant.
 - 5.2 I am satisfied with "service" at May's Garden House Restaurant.
 - 5.3 I am satisfied with the "Environmental" at May's Garden House Restaurant.
 - 5.4 I will visit May's Garden House Restaurant again
 - 5.5 I will recommend it to my friends.

This is necessary to introduce the relationship between research questions (p.30) and questionnaires.

RQ1 in relation to questionnaire part 2.

RQ2 in relation to questionnaire part 3.

RQ3 in relation to questionnaire part 4.

RQ4 in relation to questionnaire part 5.

3.6.1 Coding Structures

The coding structures of every part were referring to appendix I as follow:

Part 1. Demographic data

Table 3.3: Demographic Coding

Variables	Coding
1. Gender	1= male
	2= female
2. Age	1= Below 25 years,
	2=25 – 30years,
	3=30-35 years,
	4= 35and above
3.Income	1=below 20000THB 4=60000 THB and above
	2=20001-40000 THB
	3=40001-60000ТНВ

Part 2: Customer expectation

Variable	Coding
4.Food	
expectation	
5.Beverage	
expectation	
6. Dessert	KUN
Expectation	LONGIN
7.service attitude	
8.service speed	5= Strongly agree 4= agree 3= Neutral2= disagree
9.service facilities	1= Strongly disagree
10.Payment	
methods	
11.Atmosphere of	
restaurant	
12.Infrastructure	
13.Decoration	VDEU.
14.Location	

Part 3: Perceived Quality

Variable	Coding
15.Food Quality	
16.Beverage	OKUN
Quality	FOR
17. Dessert Quality	5= Very satisfied 4= Satisfied 3= Neutral 2= Dissatisfied
18.service attitude	1= Very dissatisfied
Quality	
19.service speed	
Quality	NDED Y
20.service facilities	
Quality	5= Very satisfied 4= Satisfied 3= Neutral 2= Dissatisfied
	1= Very dissatisfied

(Continued)

Table 3.5(Continued): Perceived Quality Coding

21.Payment	
methods Quality	
22. Quality of	
Atmosphere for	
restaurant.	OKUN
23.Infrastructure	
Quality	2
24.Decoration	
Quality	

Part 4. Perceived Value

Table 3.6: Perceived Value Coding

Variable	Coding
26.Food Price	5= Very satisfied 4= Satisfied 3= Neutral 2= Dissatisfied
27.Beverage Price	1= Very dissatisfied
28.Service Price	

Part 5. Customer satisfaction

Table 3.7 Custome	er Satisfaction	Coding
-------------------	-----------------	--------

Variable	Coding
29.Quality	
30.Service	OKUN
31.Environmental	5= Very satisfied 4= Satisfied 3= Neutral
32.Visit again	2= Dissatisfied
33.RecommendMay's	1= Very dissatisfied
garden house	
restaurant to others	

3.7 Statistic for Data Analysis

3.7.1 Validity

Validity showed that the test truly measures what it claims. validity is the standard which evaluate, inspect and contemplate the data (Javid, 2015). The more stable the computation is with the data to be inspected, the more elevated would be the validity.

3.7.2 Reliability

Reliability is the degree of consistency of a measure, it will estimation of the random error score might be around true score (Shuttleworth and Wilson, 2009). Reliability test by SPSS 23, using Cronbach's alpha coefficient.

Table 3.8: Cronbach's Alpha Coefficient

Table 3.8: Cronbach's Alpha Coeffic	ient	
Cronbach's Alpha Coefficient	Reliability Level	
0.80 - 1.00	Very High	
0.70 - 0.79	High	
0.50 - 0.69	Medium	
0.30 - 0.49	Low	
Less than 0.30	Very Low	

Cronbach's alpha coefficient of equal to or more than 0.70 will be acceptable (Tavakol and Dennick, 2011, p.53-55).

3.8 Data Collection

The data collected for this study was determined by surveys. The main data is collected from the May's garden house restaurant questionnaires which includes demographics, Quality factor, Service factor and Environmental factors.

3.9 Statistic Technique

Data analyzed in this independent study is processed in SPSS 23, the results is presented in tables in the next chapter for explaining each parts.

The statistical techniques applied for data analysis were as follows:

3.9.1 Demographic data including gender, age, income, the frequency would be. measured by using percentage ratio and frequency counting.

3.9.2 Principal Component Analysis (PCA)

Quantitative analysis depends on Principal Component Analysis (PCA) there are tandem with eigenvalues, eigenvectors and numbers of PCA need to reduce the dimensionality of a data set (Jolliffe, 2002). For this part researcher will use PCA techniques to get a weight to every independent variable statements, The weight is the relative importance of this indicator in the overall assessment.

3.9.3 Multiple linear regression Analysis

Multiple linear regression analysis is the fundamental tool of examines it will explain independent variables are related to one dependent variable (Berry, 1993).

The formula for Multiple Linear Regression:

 $Y = b_0 + b_1 X_1 + b_2 X_2 + ... + b p Xp$

The purpose of conducting this relationship analysis was to find out which factor influencing customer satisfaction on May's Garden House in Bangkok.

Variable	Type of Variable	Descriptive Statistics	
Demographic	Independent	Percentage/ Frequency	
Customer expectation	Independent	Weight of PCA	
Perceived Quality	Independent	Weight of PCA	
Perceived Value	Independent	Weight of PCA	
Customer satisfaction	Dependent	Weight of PCA	

Table 3.9: Type of Variable

Independent variables and dependent variable relationship was proposed in each hypothesis of this study, What's more, the analysis was conducted at 0.05 level of statistical significance.

3.10 Conclusion

The discussion for this chapter included research design, population and sample, instrument, data collection, pilot test and statistic technique, there are 3 types of independent variables (customer expectation, perceived quality, perceived value) and dependent variable(customer satisfaction), This is quantitative study and the survey questionnaire is used as an instrument in this independent study, population is 500, sample size was 222 respondents and the pilot sample was calculated as 212 (222-10 – (population (section 3.2 – pilot sample(section 3.2), data were analyzed by statistical techniques (Cronbach's alpha coefficient (section3.7.2, factor analysis (section3.7.1, Multiple Linear Regression Analysis (section3.9.3, frequency and percent (section 3.9.1, Principal Component Analysis (section3.9.2).



CHAPTER 4

DATA PRESENTATION

4.1 Data Analysis

The research findings which derived from data analysis were presented in 8

parts as follows:

- 4.1.1 Reliability Result.
- 4.1.2 Validity Result.
- 4.1.3 Summary of Hypothesis Test.
- 4.1.4 Part 1: Demographic Data.
- 4.1.5 Part 2: Quality, Service and Environmental toward Customer Expectation.
- 4.1.6 Part 3: Quality, Service and Environmental toward Perceived value.
- 4.1.7 Part 4: Quality, Service and Environmental toward Perceived Quality.
- 4.1.8 Part 5: Quality, Service and Environmental toward Customer Satisfaction.
- 4.1.1 Reliability Result

Table 4.1: The reliability value of each part of the questionnaire

Variables	Cronbach's alpha coefficient	Accepted/ Rejected
	(n=222)	

(Continued)

		-
Customer Expectation(n=11)	0.935	Accepted
Perceived Quality(n=10)	0.939	Accepted
Perceived value(n=3)	0.897	Accepted
Customer satisfaction(n=5)	0.917	Accepted
Total Value	0.965	Accepted

Table 4.1(Continued): The reliability value of each part of the questionnaire

Table 4.1 showed that Cronbach's alpha coefficient about all variables is very high and accepted, customer expectation is 0.935, perceived quality is 0.939,

perceived value it's 0.897 and customer satisfaction is 0.917 and total value is 0.965.

4.1.2 Validity Result

Table 4.2: Validity Result

KMO and Bartlett's Test		
Kaiser-M	eyer-Olkin Measure of Sampling Adequacy.	.945
Bartlett's	Approx. Chi-Square	5625.213
Test of	df	496
Sphericity	Sig.	0.000

Table 4.2 : showed that KMO and Bartlett's Test and p-Value it's 0.00<0.05.

4.1.3 Summary of Hypothesis Test

Summary of hypothesis test finding of the relationship between customer satisfaction and Customer expectation, Perceived Quality, Perceived Value, the multiple Regression Analysis was used for analyzing each Independent Variable relationship between Dependent Variable, the result was presented in Table 4.3 as UNI follows:

Independ Variable	B Beta t		t	Sig.	Accepted/
			t	Sig.	Rejected
Customer Expectation	.007	.006	.112	.911	Rejected
Perceived Quality	.604	.546	8.326	.000	Accepted
Perceived Value	.337	.376	7.467	.000	Accepted
Adjusted R-square= .749 F=221.188 *p≤0.05					

Table 4.3: Summary of Hypothesis Test

Indicates that if the result supports the alternative hypothesis, then the null hypothesis can be rejected as false (Courtney, 2019).

The result as follows:

Hypothesis:

H1: Customer's expectation does not positively affect customer's satisfaction.

H2: Perceived value positively affects customer satisfaction.

H3: Perceived Quality positively affects customer satisfaction.

Table 4.3 shows that Perceived Quality (H3) (Beta=0.546; t=8.326;

p-Value=0.00<0.05) and Perceived Value(H2) (Beta=0.546; t=7.467; p-Value=

0.00 < 0.05) are significantly positive for customer satisfaction and this findings proves that the proposed hypothesis Perceived Quality and Perceived Value are significantly positive for customer satisfaction, table 4.6 shows that customer expectation (H1) was rejected (Beta=0.006; t=0.112; p-Value=0.911 > 0.05), as it does not support the hypothesis which proposed that customer expectations are significantly positive for customer satisfaction.

Part1: Demographic Data

Demographic data including gender, age, income, the frequency would be measured by using percentage ratio and frequency counting.

The result were presented in Table 4.1 as follows

Table 4.4: Summary of demographic data (3 Items)

Demographic Data	Frequency	Percent
Gender		

(Continued)

Male	71	32	
Female	151	68	
Age			
Below 25 years,	145	65.3	
25 – 30years,	56	25.2	
30 – 35 years,	18	8.1	
35and above	3	1.4	
Income			
below 20000THB	2	0.9	
20001-40000 THB	220	99.1	
40001-60000THB	0	0	
60000 THB and above	0	0	

Table 4.4(Continued): Summary of demographic data (3 Items)

Table 4.4 illustrated that most respondents were female (68%). Aging below 25yreas (65.3%) and between 25-30years (25.2%), having income between 20001-40000THB (99%). We can see young people its target group.

Part 2: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Expectation.

Part 2 respondents 3 variable (Quality, Service, Environmental), Toward Customer Expectation. The weight of PCA was used for data analysis of Quality, Service, Environmental, the result has shown in Table 4.2 as follows:

Statements	Factors	Weight of PCA
2.1 I have "expectation for food" before going to	Quality	0.069
the May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.068
2.2 I have "expectation for beverages" before going to the May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.064
2.3 I have "expectation about desserts" before	5	0.000
going to the May's Garden House Restaurant.	S,	0.066
2.4 I look at the "attitude of people who provide		
services" before going to the May's Garden House	\sim	0.073
Restaurant.		
2.5 I look at the "speed in which it provides	64	
service" before going to the May's Garden House	Service	0.067
Restaurant.		
2.6 I look at the "service facilities" before going		0.073
to the May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.073

Table 4.5: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Expectation. (11 Items)

Table 4.5(Continued): Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Expectation.

2.7 I look at the "Payment Methods" before going		0.238
to the May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.238
2.8 I look at the "Atmosphere" before going to the		0.072
May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.073
2.9 I look at the "Infrastructure" before going to	Environmental	0.070
the May's Garden House Restaurant.	5	0.070
2.10 I look at the "Decorations" before going to	S	0.140
the May's Garden House Restaurant.	7 H	0.140
2.11 I look at the "Location" before going to the		0.0(7
May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.067

(11	Items)
-----	--------

Table 4.5 shows that respondents every statement Weight of PCA, Food expectation (0.068), Beverage expectation (0.064), Dessert expectation (0.066), Service attitude (0.073), Service speed (0.067), Service facilities (0.073), Payment methods (0.238), Atmosphere (0.073), Infrastructure (0.070), Decoration (0.140) and Location (0.067).

Part 3: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived value.

Part 3 respondents 3 - variables (Quality, Service, Environmental), toward Customer Expectation. The Weight of PCA was used for data analysis of Quality,

Statement	Factors	Weight of	
Statement		PCA	
3.1 I am satisfied with "Food Quality" of May's		1.000	
Garden House Restaurant.		1.009	
3.2 I am satisfied with "Beverage Quality" of May's		0.047	
Garden House Restaurant.	Quality	0.947	
3.3 I am satisfied with "Dessert Quality" of May's		0.072	
Garden House Restaurant.		0.973	
3.4 I am satisfied with the "attitude of people who			
provide Service Quality" for May's Garden House	\sim	1.088	
Restaurant.			
3.5 I am satisfied with the "Speed in which it provides	Service	1.000	
service quality" for May's Garden House Restaurant.		1.000	
3.6 I am satisfied with "Service Facilities Quality" of		1 000	
May's Garden House Restaurant.		1.080	

Service, Environmental, the result has shown in Table 4.3 as follows:

Table 4.6: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived Quality. (10 Items)

(Continued)

Table 4.6 (Continued): Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived Quality.

(10)	Items)
------	--------

3.7 I am satisfied with "Payment methods Quality" of		3.526
May's Garden House Restaurant.		5.520
3.8 I am satisfied with "atmosphere Quality" of May's		1.088
Garden House Restaurant.	Environmen	1.000
3.9 I am satisfied with "Infrastructure Quality" of	tal	1.044
May's Garden House Restaurant.	7	1.044
3.10 I am satisfied with "Decoration Quality" of May's		2 077
Garden House Restaurant.	ΓY	2.077

Table 4.6 shows that respondents every statement Weight of PCA, Food Quality (1.009),Beverage Quality (0.947), Dessert Quality (0.973), Quality of service attitude (1.008), Quality of Service speed;(1.000), Quality of Service facilities (1.080), Payment Methods Quality (3.526), Atmosphere Quality (1.088), Infrastructure Quality (1.004) and Decoration Quality (2.077).

Part 4: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived Value.

Part 4 respondents 3 variables (Quality, Service, Environmental), Toward Customer Expectation. The Weight of PCA was used for data analysis of Quality, Service, Environmental, the result has shown in Table 4.4 as follows:

Statement	Factors	Weight of	
Statement		PCA	
4.1 I am satisfied with "price of food" for May's	Quality/	1.698	
Garden House Restaurant.	Environmental	1.078	
4.2 I am satisfied with "Price of Beverage" for		0.524	
May's Garden House Restaurant.		0.324	
4.3 I am satisfied with "Service price" of May's	Service/	0.503	
Garden House Restaurant.	Environmental	0.303	

Table 4.7: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Perceived Value. (3 Items)

Table 4.7 shows that respondents every statement Weight of PCA, Food Price (1.698),Beverage Price (0.524) and Service Price (0.503).

Part 5: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Satisfaction.

Part 5 respondents 3 variables (Quality, Service, Environmental), Toward Customer Expectation. The Weight of PCA was used for data analysis of Quality, Service, Environmental, the result has shown in Table 4.5 as follows:

Table 4.8: Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Satisfaction. (5 Items)

Statement	Factors	Weight of PCA
5.1 I am satisfied with "quality" at May's	Quality	2.17
Garden House Restaurant.		2.17

(Continued)

Table 4.8 (Continued): Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Satisfaction.

5.2 I am satisfied with "service" at May's	Service	2.08
Garden House Restaurant.		
5.3 I am satisfied with the "Environmental" at	Environmental	4.13
May's Garden House Restaurant.		
5.4 I will visit May's Garden House	Quality /	3.38
Restaurant again	Service/	
5.5 I will recommend it to my friends.	Environmental	1.04

(5	Items)
12	rtemb	,

Table 4.8 shows that respondents every statement Weight of PCA, most respondents were environmental satisfaction (4.13) and visit May's garden house restaurant again (3.38); Quality satisfaction (2.17), Service satisfaction (2.08) and Recommend to others (1.04).

4.2 Conclusion

The result has shown by tables, Table 4.1 is the reliability result, Table 4.2 is validity result, Table 4.3 is the summary of hypothesis test by using multiple regression, the result was showed that H1 Rejected, H2 and H3 Accepted, Table 4.4 is data presentation of demographic characteristics by using frequency and percentage that the most respondent customer who likes May's Garden Restaurant, Table 4.5 is a

summary of the data presented in Quality, Service, Environmental toward Customer Expectation by using weighed Weight of PCA, Table 4.6 is summary of the data presented in Quality, Service, Environmental toward perceived quality by using Weight of PCA, Table 4.7 is a summary of the data presentation in Quality, Service, Environmental toward perceived Value by using the weight of PCA, Table 4.8 is a summary of the data presented in Quality, Service, Environmental toward customer satisfaction by using Weight of PCA. In the next chapter, will be a discussion the outcome based on the data presentation of this chapter.



CHAPTER 5

DISCUSSION

5.1 Introduction

In chapter 5 the outcome of this independent study will be discussed the relationship in terms of the effect independent variables (customer expectation, perceived quality, and perceived value)on the dependent variable (customer satisfaction).as this study was a quantitative research, the questionnaire part two is customer expectation replied RQ1, part three is perceived quality replied RQ2, part four is perceived Value replied RQ3, part five is customer satisfaction replied RQ4 and then the Sub-questions will answer the major question.

5.2 Discussion

5.2.1 Demographic

This independent study required sample size is 222 (Table 3.1, p.29). According to result has shown in Table 4.4 (p.49) summary of demographic data the outcome showed that most respondents were female, Aging below 25 years and between 26-30 years, having income between 20001-40000 THB which showed major customers are young female with strong purchase power.

5.2.2 RQ1: Which factors responds most quality, service or environmental factors for Customer Expectation?

According to Table 2.2 (p.25), Table 2.3 (p.26) and section 2.1.3 (customer expectation) in chapter 2 customer expectation is product and service process that needs and expectations of customer therefore customer expects to speculate on the future quality of the product and also reflects the overall quality of the product or service (Fornell, 1992; Zeithaml, 1988). customer's expectations of the consumption process are consistent with the feelings gained in current consumption (Oliver and Linda, 1981, p.88-93) It will improve customer satisfaction.

The result has shown that Table 4.5 (p.51) in chapter 4 responds to every statement Weight of PCA.

Quality factors: Food expectation; Beverage expectation and Dessert expectation.

Service factors: service attitude; service speed and Service facilities.

Environmental Factors:

Payment Methods, Atmosphere of restaurant, Infrastructure, Decoration and Location.

So it indicated that Environmental (Table 2.2 - p.25) responds most in customer expectation.

Especially these 3 parts: Payment methods and decoration; atmosphere, moreover service attitude and service facilities will influence customer expectation also.

5.2.3 RQ2: Which factors responds most quality, service or environmental factors for
Perceived Quality?

According to Table 2.2 (p.25), Table 2.3 (p.26), section 2.1.3 in chapter 2 perceived quality refers to the actual feeling of customer after using product and service, perceived quality of many products takes a long time to be recognized (Fornell, 1992; Berry, 2000).

Table 4.6 (p.52) has shown that respondents to every statement Weight of PCA, Quality: Food Quality, beverage Quality and dessert Quality .

Service: Quality of service attitude, Quality of Service speed and Quality of Service facilities.

Environmental: Payment Methods Quality, Atmosphere Quality, Infrastructure Quality and Decoration Quality.

So it indicated that environmental (Table 2.2 in chapter 2- p.25) responds most in perceived quality,

Especially Payment methods and decoration quality, second is Service factor and quality factor.

5.2.4 RQ3: Which factors responds most quality, service or environmental factors for

Perceived Value?

According to Table 2.3 (p.26), section 2.1.1 and 2.1.3 in chapter 2, Perceived

value is the comparison and evaluation of the two parts of the experience and expenditure of the consumer after consumption. For some customers with high price perception, monetary compensation is a key factor. (Fornell, 1992; Kotler, 2003; Kotler and Armstrong , 1999; Zenithal, 1988).

Table 4.7 (p48) has shown that respondents to every statement Weight of PCA

Quality/Environmental: Food Price, Beverage Price.

Service/Environmental: Service Price.

It indicated that Quality/Environmental (Table 2.2 (p.25) in chapter 2) responds most in perceived Value, Food price that customer gave top priority on the restaurant.

5.2.5 RQ4: Which factors influences Customer satisfaction Quality, Service or environmental factors?

According to Table 2.3 (p.26) and section 2.1.2 in chapter 2, Customer satisfaction can be compared with the expected quality through the overall satisfaction and the actual experience of food, Environment and service (Fornell, 1992; Barnes, 2002).

Table 4.8 (p.48) has shown that respondents every statement Weight of PCA in chapter 4.

Quality: Quality Satisfaction.

Service: Service Satisfaction

Environmental: environmental satisfaction.

Quality/Service/Environmental (Table 2.2 (p.25) in chapter 2): Visit May's garden house restaurant again, Recommend to others. Responds were environmental (Table 2.2 (p.25) in chapter 2) will influence customer satisfaction and visit May's garden house restaurant again, Quality satisfaction, Service satisfaction, and Recommend to others.

5.3 Conclusion

The data presented in chapter 4 and analyzed in chapter 5, the results provide some answers to the major question and research questions. Environmental in customer expectation, perceived quality is important, quality/environmental relation to perceived value, quality/service/environmental relation to customer satisfaction. In the next chapter business implication and recommendations will be given.

CHAPTER 6 CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATION

6.1 Introduction

In this chapter researcher will discuss and summarize about the independent study, this chapter will present the implications for the outcome of the research and give recommendation for May's garden house restaurant.

6.2 Summary and discussion of the study

The purpose of this independent study found data and data analyzed information about which factors will be influencing customer satisfaction on May's garden restaurant, the result of the independent study will help May's garden restaurant make a business strategy.

Quantitative survey was used for this research method which used finding from the literature, conceptual model and questionnaire. The result shows that customer expectation, perceived quality and perceived value influences customer satisfaction.

The focus of the factors (Quality, Service, Environmental) influencing each independent variable. RQ2 has shown that environmental most respond to customer expectation; RQ3 has shown that environmental most respond to perceived quality; RQ4 has shown that environmental most respond to perceived value; RQ5 has shown that quality/environmental most respond to customer satisfaction, and according on hypothesis test result has shown that customer expectation will not positively affect customer satisfaction, perceived quality will positively affect customer satisfaction, perceived value will positively affect customer satisfaction.

6.3 Business implication and recommendation

According on the result of survey, recommendation and insights for business implication:

(1). Choose young women as the target group and make a marketing plan, because young woman purchasing power is strong and they like to share picture and video in social media, it will help May's garden restaurant to raise the awareness in their friends zone and attract more young people go to restaurant. Moreover, we can't ignore man purchasing power, because they will be purchasing for family, the focus of marketing for woman could be create a better environmental and atmosphere of restaurant, for man could be good service.

(2). Customer expectation, according to this independent variable the focus could be promotion the menu online or social media to the potential customer, table 4.5 (p.51) has shown that Food expectation (0.068); beverage expectation (0.064); and desserts expectation (0.66) shows that customer didn't put attention to these things before they go to May's garden restaurant .but customer pay more attention on payment methods and decoration is advantage on May's garden restaurant.

(3). Perceived quality (Table 4.6, p.52), according to this independent variable the focus could be create variety of dessert and beverage, change a new menu in every different season, the beverage and dessert must be very beautiful and tasty because target group its young women.

(4). Perceived value, for this part customer not satisfaction about beverage price and service price , the advice could take different pricing strategy to beverage price and service price, and do something product promotion to customer, moreover the table 4.7 (p.53) showed service speed quality (1.000), and May's garden restaurant should pay attention to improving service quality and make customer pay service price is achieve.

6.4 Conclusion

The purpose of this independent study realized factors which influenced customer satisfaction of May's garden house restaurant. Customer expectation, perceived quality and perceived value which factors among three influenced customer satisfaction were found from the literature review of chapter 2 and factors were adapted for this independent study and p-Value for the result was present in chapter 4. This independent study help researcher to know what is quantitative research.

BIBLIOGRAPHY

- Aaker, A. (1991). Managing Brand Equity: Capitalizing on the Value of a Brand. Name. New York: Free.
- Birta, G., & Arbez, G. (2013). Modelling and Simulation: Exploring Dynamic System. Behavior. London: Springer-Verlag.
- Berry, L. (2000). Cultivating Service Brand Equity. Journal of the Academy of Marketing. Science, 28(1), 128-137.https://doi.org/10.1177/009207030 0281012
- Bryman, A. (2007). The Research Question in Social Research: What is its Role?. International Journal of Social Research Methodology, 10(2007),5-20. https://doi.org/10.1080/13645570600655282.
- Banerjee, A., & Chaudhury, S. (2010). Statistics without tears: Populations and samples. *Industrial Psychiatry Journal*, 19(1), 60-65. https://doi.org/ 10.4103/0972-6748.77642.
- Barnes, J. G. (2002). Secrets of Customer Relationship Management, NY: McGraw-Hill.
- Cardozo, N. R. (1965). An Experimental Study of Customer Effort, Expectation and. Satisfaction. *Journal of Marketing Research*, 2(3),244-249. https://doi.org/10.1177/002224376500200303.

Courtney, T. (2019). "What 'Fail to Reject' Means in a Hypothesis Test." Retrieved Jan. 28, 2019 fromthoughtco.com/fail-to-reject-in-a-hypothesis-test-312642 4.

Cronbach, L.J. (1951). Coefficient alpha and the internal structure of tests.

Psychometrika, 16(3), 297-334. https://doi.org/10.1007/BF02310555.

- Cai, Changqing. (2000). Study on the consumer characteristics and importance of service quality factors in theme restaurants. Journal of Kaohsiung University of Applied Sciences, 2000, (30), 23~25.
- Carvalho, D. (2013). Eating-out and experiential consumption: a typology of experience providers *British Food Journal*, *116(1)*, *91-103*. http://dx.doi.org/10.1108/BFJ-02-2012-0027
- Fornell, C. (1992). A National customer satisfaction Barometer: The Swedish. Experience.Journal of Marketing, 56(1),6-12.

https://doi.org/10.1177/002224299205600103

Holbrook, M. B., & Hirschmann, E. C. (1982). Hedonic Consumption: Emerging. Concepts, Methods and Propositions. *Journal of Marketing*.46(3), 92-101. https://doi.org/10.1177%2F002224298204600314 Hotelling, H. (1933). Analysis of a Complex of Statistical Variables Into Principal. Components, *Journal of Educational Psychology*, 24(6), 417-441.

https://psycnet.apa.org/doi/10.1037/h0071325

- Hayes, A .(2019). Systematic Sampling, Corporate Finance & Accounting. Retrieved. From https://www.investopedia.com/terms/s/systematic-sampling.asp
- Manhas, S. P., & Manrai, A., & Manrai, K. (2016). Role of tourist destination.
 development in building its brand image: A conceptual model. *Journal of Economics, Finance and Administrative Science*, 21(40), 25-29.
 https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jefas.2016.01.001.
- Javid, J. (2015). "Measurement validity and reliability". Retrieved from https://www.slideshare.net/JonathanJavid/measurement-validityand-reliability
- Jolliffe, T. I. (2002). Principal Component Analysis Second Edition, New York: Springer-Verlag.
- Joseph, A., & Gliem, R. (2003). Calculating, Interpreting, And Reporting. Cronbach's. Alpha Reliability Coefficient for Likert-Type Scales, *Ohio State University*, Retrieved from http://hdl.handle.net/1805/344

- James, H., & Murnan, J. (2004). Research Limitations and the Necessity of. Reporting. *American Journal of Health Education*, 35 (2), 66-67. https://doi.org/10.1080/19325037.2004.10603611.
- Kotler, P., & Armstrong, G. (1999). Principles of Marketing. Upper Saddle River, NJ : Prentice Hall.
- Kotler, P. (2003). Marketing Management, Upper Saddle River, NJ: Prentice Hall.
- Leedy, P. d., & Ormrod, J. E. (2010). *Practical Research: Planning and Design*, Ninth Edition. NYC: Merrill.
- Lavrakas, J. (2018). Encyclopedia of Survey Research Methods. A SAGE. Reference. publication .783-782.http://dx.doi.org/10.4135/9781412963947.n5 07.
- Leon, A. C., & Davis L. L., & Kraemer, H. C. (2011). The role and interpretation of. pilot studies in clinical research. *Journey of Psychiatric Research*, 45(5),626-9. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jpsychires.2010.10.008.
- Pongwichai, S. (2009). *The statistical analysis. 22nd ed.* Bangkok: Chulalongkorn. University.
- Schmitt, B. (1999). Experimental marketing. *Journal of Marketing. Management,* 15(1-3), 53-67. https://doi.org/10.1362/026725799784870496.

Simon, M. (2017). Limitation delimitations an assumption, Retrieved From source www.dissertationrecipes.com

Schmitt, B. (1999). Experimental marketing. Journal of Marketing.

Management, 15(1-3), 53-67. https://doi.org/10.1362/026725799784870496.

- Saldivar, G. M. (2012) *A Primer on survey Response Rate*. Florida State University: Learning System Institute.
- Schattner, P., & Mazza, D. (2006). Doing a Pilot Study: Why is it Essential, *Malays. Fam Physician*, 1(2-3), 70–7.https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/ar ticles/PMC4453116/
- Sheehan, B. K. (2006), E-mail Survey Response Rates: Review Journal of Computer-Mediated Communication.Retrieved from source https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1083-6101.2001.tb00117.x

Toffler, A. (1970), Future Shock. New York: Random house.

- Tavakol, M., & Dennick, R. (2011) Making Sense of Cronbach's Alpha. International Journal of Medical Education. 2, 53-55. https://dx.doi.org/10.5116%2Fijme.4dfb.8dfd.
- Viper, L. (2017). Research Paper-Scope& Limitations. Retrieved from source https://www.scribd.com

Wang, Dong. (2010). The impact of customer experience on Service Brands Equity of

theme Restaurant. Shen Yang, Northeastern, China : Northeastern University.

Woodruff, R.B. (1977). Customer Value: The Next Source of Competitive

Advantage, Journal of the Academy of Marketing Science, 25(2). 139-153.

Westbrook, R.A., & Reilly, M. D. (1983),"Value-Percept Disparity: an Alternative to. the Disconfirmation of Expectations Theory of Consumer Satisfaction", *in NA - Advances in Consumer Research*, 10, 56-261.

Whitehead, A. L., & Julious, S. A., & Cooper, C.L., & Campbell, M.J. (2016).
Estimating the sample size for a pilot randomised trial to minimise the overall trial sample size for the external pilot and main trial for a continuous outcome variable. *Publmed*, 25(3),1057-73.
https://doi.org/10.1177/0962280215588241.

Yamane, T. (1967). Statistics: An introductory analysis, New York: Harper & Row.

Zheng, XiangMing. (2005). The Application of Experience Marketing in.

Restaurant. Management. Journal of Guilin Tourism College, 16(4), 34-36.

Zeithaml, A. (1988). Consumer Perceptions of Price, Quality, and Value: A.

Means-End Model and Synthesis of Evidence, Journal of Marketing, 52(3),

2-22. https://doi.org/10.1177%2F002224298805200302.

Travel & Toutism economic impact on Thailand (2018) Retrieved from.

sourcehttps://www.wttc.org/-/media/files/reports/economic-impact-research/cou

ntries-2018/thailand2018.pdf

Asia pacific: Regional Tourism Trends-Horwath HTL Marketing report(2018).

Retrieved from

https://corporate.cms-horwathhtl.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2018/05/MR_

 $\label{eq:approx_regional_tourism} AP_REGIONAL\text{-}TOURISM\text{-}TRENDS.pdf.$



APPENDIX I

QUESTIONNAIRE

Instruction: The purpose of this survey to accumulate data for Master of Business Administration research at Bangkok University. The data obtained from this questionnaire will be confidential and used only for academic intend, Mulong Mao student of Master of Business Administration from Bangkok University thanks you for your assistance.

Note: Please put " \checkmark " in " \square " that related with your answer

Please indicate your gender?

 Male
 Female

 Please indicate your age?

 24 years old or under
 25-30 years old
 30-35 years old
 35 and above

 Please indicate your monthly salary.

 below 20000THB
 20001-40000 THB
 40001-60000THB
 60000 THB

4.What things do you look at before you	Strongly	Agree	Neutral	disagree	Strongly
go to the May's garden house restaurant?	Agree				Disagree
	5score	4score	3 score	2 score	1 score
(1) Food					
(2) Beverage					
(3) Dessert					

5. Which service do you look at	Strongly	Agree	Neutral	disagree	Strongly
before you go to the May's garden house restaurant?	agree				disagree
	5 score	4	3 score	2 score	1score
		score			
(1)Service Attitude					
(2)Service Speed					
(3)Service Facilities					
	a. 1				a. 1

6. Environmental factors that you	Strongly	agree	Neutral	disagree	Strongly
see before you go to May's garden house restaurant?	Agree				Disagree
	5score	4score	3score	2score	1score
(1)Payment Methods					
(2)Atmosphere of restaurant					
(3)Infrastructure					
(4)Decoration					
(5)Location					

7. How do you evaluate the value of product of May's garden house restaurant?	Very satisfie d	Satisfi ed	Neutral	Dissatis fied	Very dissatisf ied
	5score	4score	3score	2score	1score
(1)Food Quality					
(2)Beverage Quality					
(3) Dessert Quality					
	U/	VA			

8. How do you evaluate the value	Very	Satisfi	Neutra	al Dissatis	s Very
of service for May's garden house		ed		fied	dissatisf
restaurant?	satisfie				ied
	d		2		
	-		3score		1score
	5score	4score		2score	
(1)Service Attitude Quality					
(1)Service Attitude Quality					
(2)Service Speed Quality					
(3)Service Facilities Quality					
O How do you ovaluate	Van	Catiofi	Monto	Dissetiafi	Var

9.How do you evaluate	Very	Satisfi	Neutr	Dissatisfi	Very
environmental quality for May's	satisfied	ed	al	ed	dissatisfi
garden house restaurant?	satisfied				ed
	5score				ea
		4score	3score	2score	1score
(1)Payment Methods Quality					
(2) Quality of Atmosphere for					
restaurant.					
(3)Infrastructure Quality					
(4)Decoration Quality					

10.Are you satisfied with	Very	Satisfied	Neutral	Dissatisfied	Very
the price at May's garden house restaurant ?	satisfied				dissatisfied
	5score	4score	3score	2score	1score
(1)Food Price					
(2)Beverage Price					
(3)Service Price					
1.1) • •		11		·

11.For further feedback,	Very	Satisfied	Neutral	Dissatisfied	Very
what is your overall evaluation for May's	satisfied				dissatisfied
garden house restaurant?	5score	4score	3score	2score	1score
(1)Food					
(2)Service					
(3)Environmental					
14. Will you visit again	Strongly	Agree	Neutral	Disagree	Strongly
and recommend May's garden house restaurant to	Agree				Disagree
your friends?	5score	4score	3score	2score	1score
(1)Visit again					
(2)Recommend May's					
Garden House Restaurant to your friends					

Please recommend for other factors that might affect customer satisfaction of May's garden house restaurant.

BIODATA

Name-surname:	MuLong Mao
Educational Background:	
Master's Degree:	Master of Business Administration
	Bangkok University, Thailand
Bachelor's Degree:	Bachelor of Business Administration
	Yunnan Normal University College of Arts and
	Sciences, China
E-mail:	maomulo@bumail.net

Bangkok University

License Agreement of Dissertation/Thesis/ Report of Senior Project

Day 30 Month Jan Year 2020

Mr./ Mrs./ Ms Mulong	Mao	now liv	ring at Lu	mpini 2, onnut
Soi	S	treet onnut		
Sub-district Sukhumvit	77 Dis	trict Prakhan	ogn	
Province Bangkok	Postal	Code 10260	t	eing a Bangkok
University student, studen	t ID 76/020 196	9		
Degree level	□ Bachelor	🗹 Master	Doct	torate
Program MBA - EP	Departme	nt -	School	Graduate School

hereafter referred to as "the licensor"

Bangkok University 119 Rama 4 Road, Klong-Toey, Bangkok 10110 hereafter referred to as "the licensee"

Both parties have agreed on the following terms and conditions:

1. The licensor certifies that he/she is the author and possesses the exclusive rights of dissertation/thesis/report of senior project entitled

The Factors Influencing Customer Satisfaction on May's Restaurant in Bangkok Granden House

submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirement for <u>MBA</u> of Bangkok University (hereafter referred to as "dissertation/thesis/ report of senior project").

2. The licensor grants to the licensee an indefinite and royalty free'license of his/her dissertation/thesis/report of senior project to reproduce, adapt, distribute, rent out the original or copy of the manuscript.

3. In case of any dispute in the copyright of the dissertation/thesis/report of senior project between the licensor and others, or between the licensee and others, or any other inconveniences in regard to the copyright that prevent the licensee from reproducing, adapting or distributing the manuscript, the licensor agrees to indemnify the licensee against any damage incurred.

This agreement is prepared in duplicate identical wording for two copies. Both parties have read and fully understand its contents and agree to comply with the above terms and conditions. Each party shall retain one signed copy of the agreement.

